Dear St. Peter Parishioners,

One of the challenges we face during this time is difficulty in getting information out to our parishioners. To improve on that, we are pursuing the capability to use parish wide e-mail, text messaging, and recorded voice messages to send announcements from the parish office. To make this effective, we need to update our parish data base to ensure accurate e-mail addresses and phone numbers. We recently sent an e-mail to all addresses currently in our data base. If you are a member of Saint Peter parish and did not receive this e-mail, check your spam folder. If it's not there, then it's likely that we do not have an e-mail address for you. If you wish to be included on future announcements from the parish, we must have current contact information for you in our data base.

<u>Please contact the Parish Office by e-mail or by phone to update your contact information.</u> Our e-mail address is <u>stpeterparishoffice@stpeterfultonmo.org</u> and our phone number is **573-642-5562.**

We will be able to send recorded voice messages to any phone number, but text messages can only be sent to cell phones with that capability. **Please provide you e-mail address and phone number(s) along with your preferred method of receiving announcements**; e-mail, text message, or recorded voice message. If contacting the parish office by phone, you may leave a recoded message with the requested information. Thank you, and may God bless you and your family during these trying times.

Father Joseph Abah Pastor, Saint Peter Parish